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SOUTH CENTRAL CONNECTICUT REGIONAL WATER AUTHORITY  

HOUSEHOLD HAZARDOUS WASTE COLLECTION CENTER  

Municipal Planning Committee (MPC)  
  

April 12, 2022 
  

Present (Voting Members):  
George Noewatne – Cheshire   Janice A. Plaziak – Guilford    

Joe DeRisi – Hamden    Trent Joseph – Madison 

Brian Ennis – Meriden     Sylvie Napoli – Orange   

Mary Bigelow – North Branford   Susan Schott - Wallingford    

Kelly Hammill  –  Woodbridge 

 

                                     

Absent:  Bethany, Branford, East Haven, Fairfield, Milford, New Haven, North Haven, West Haven 

  

  

I. Minutes   
J. Plaziak moved to approve the meeting minutes for the December 14, 2021, November 9, 2021 and 

April 27, 2021 meetings, seconded by B. Ennis. M. Bigelow abstained and the remaining members were 

in favor.   

 

II. Collection Program   
a. Collection Day Operations  

L. Vitagliano reminded the group that HazWaste Central will open on May 22. Residents 

delivering waste will need to pre-register or sign in at rwater.com/hazwaste prior to arriving 

at the hazardous waste off-loading area. HazWaste Central is no longer using paper forms.  

 

Discussion took place about offering a special electronics collection this season. The group 

agreed that offering an electronics event is a good idea. Lori will schedule the event. 

 

b. Town Helpers Update  

L. Vitagliano reminded the group that each community will need to send at least two helpers 

to greet each person delivering waste and to direct traffic. The town helpers do not handle 

waste.  

 

c. Scheduled Satellite Collections 

Satellite collections were held over the past two weeks. On April 2, in Orange and April 9, in 

Guilford. HazWaste Central member communities were eligible to participate in these 

collections. Residents that were unable to wait until May 22 were provided with information 

about these collections.  

 

The additional satellite collections taking place this season will be held in Fairfield, Guilford, 

Madison, Meriden, Milford and Woodbridge. The New Haven site remains open on the 

satellite collection days.  

 
 

III. Advertisement and Outreach 
L. Vitagliano reported that the 2022 HazWaste date specific flyer is available, as well as a half-page 

version. She will send the group the outreach material for local use.    

 

 

J. Plaziak moved to adjourn the meeting at 10:00, seconded by K. Hammill and all were in favor.  


